
Travel Alcohol and Drug Policies 

Off-Campus Travel Involving Students 

The possession, use, or distribution of alcoholic beverages or illicit drugs by students or 
employees is strictly prohibited on the property of the college, even if an activity does not 
involve students or employees.  No college funds will be expended for the purchase of 
alcoholic beverages or illicit drugs at any group activity taking place off college property 
or in another country (e.g. a reception or dinner in a culture with different laws and 
regulations on alcohol use and distribution). Students and sponsors are expected to follow 
these policy guidelines. (Southwestern College Policy Manual 2.12.8) 
 
The Southwestern policy prohibits the procession and use of alcohol and illegal drugs on 
the residential campus. The travel policies are intended to be practical guidelines for 
sponsors and students who go abroad into lands where the laws and customs differ from 
those in the United States, the State of Kansas and from the policies of Southwestern 
College. The guidelines are not intended to violate or undermine the Southwestern 
College policy. They serve as a practical means of reinforcing the core values inherent to 
that policy in settings that are not controlled by the college, and to assist you in 
addressing your responsibilities. 

 


